## LONG BEACH JUNIOR COLLEGE LONG BEACH, CALIFORNIA

December 10, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I am going to ask another favor of you, if you don't mind. It is necessary for me to have another letter of recommendation. I am wondering if you would mind just making a copy of your last letter addressing it to Chief of Naval Personnel, Navy Department, Washington, D. C. I need a total of four copies, each written on letterhead stationery and each copy signed.

I am enclosing a copy of your last letter and a stamped self-addressed envelope.

I really appreciate the time and energy you have spent in helping me with these applications. Yours in haste, and I will write you a newsier letter later.

Sincerely yours, & Sieffin

MELVIN F. GRIFFIN

MG:BJ